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COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Policy & Legislation Committee – Ms. Goepfert 
• Dr. Shoaf and Mr. Gifford provided an update regarding Administrative Guideline 7510 
• Dr. Shoaf reviewed property and operations policies 
• Ms. Goepfert reported that new and revised Neola policies are scheduled to be approved at the 

business meeting 
• Dr. Shoaf, Mr. Gifford and Mr. Winton, high school principal, shared information regarding the 

ALICE Training Institute 
 

Curriculum Committee – Ms. Beach 
• Dr. Shoaf reported that Ms. Anderson was nominated and awarded the 2019 PwC LeadDiversity 

Alumni award 
 

Facilities Committee – Dr. Fancher 
• Dr. Shoaf reported that Mr. Brad Gellert from TDA would share the updated facilities audit at the 

December Committee of the Whole meeting 
• Mr. Gifford provided an update regarding winter preparation for the district 
• The BOE requested a formal acknowledgement of two bus drivers’ recent actions with regard to 

safety 
• Mr. Gifford shared the conceptual drawing of Middle School’s outdoor facilities 

 
Finance Committee – Ms. Leitch 

• Mr. Markus shared information regarding PI projects and the capital plan 
 

School Community Committee – Ms. Olander 
• Ms. Olander gave an update regarding Red Ribbon Week, Veterans Day, Challenge Days, PTA 

Council and preparations for New Year’s Eve Skate 
• Dr. Fancher gave an update regarding the Senior Center 

 
Ms. Kim Myoshi addressed the board regarding standardized based grading at Kensington Intermediate 
School. 
Ms. Amy Massad and Ms. Lisa Stohr addressed the board regarding inflatables at After Prom. 
 
/lgr 


